
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
Summer vacation is here and I hope you have exciting plans.  Being retired, we don't really have a 'summer break' but 

some of our family members are still workin' for a livin' so this is the time when family vacations can happen.  The 711 

Club will not be meeting again until September, but we have a big event coming up next month that might interest you. 

  

The Sheriffs Activities League is having their annual fundraiser golf tournament on August 29th, at Valley Hi Country 

Club.  The 711 Club will have a table at one of the tee boxes to meet and greet the golfers and the galleries.  We will 

have information and flyers about the 711 Club to give to everyone passing by, explaining who we are and what we 

do.  We need members to come out and staff this site.  Bubba Smith is coordinating this effort.   We will have a table 

and chairs, a banner, and a tent for shade.  There will be a lot of food and beverage vendors at the tournament, so if you 

are working the 711 table, you will have an opportunity to visit their booths and sample their products.  We're talking 

quality food and drink here and it is free.  There will also be many nice raffle prizes for you to win.  The post-

tournament dinner/awards banquet will be open to golfers only as part of their package, or to non-golfers who want to 

pay for the meal.  With or without the dinner, you can still have a great time if you want to join us.  If you want more 

information, or want to sign up for our table, call Bubba Smith at 916-606-0324.  

  

Our next meeting in September will be at the Sheriff's Academy, and will include a visit to the SSD Museum.  We did 

this last September and had a nice turnout.  Due to the heat we moved the event into the gym instead of having it      

outside as planned.  Over the year since then, there have been many updates and improvements at the museum and you 

are sure to enjoy your visit.  I will also be extending an invitation to the Sacramento Veterans Police Officers  

Association (SVPOA) to join us at this luncheon and Museum visit.  The SVPOA is our counterpart over at City (the 

retirees from the Sacramento Police Department).  I attended their June meeting as a guest of Paul Brown the SPOA 

Vice President.  There were several SPD retirees there whom I worked with in joint operations and investigations and it 

was great to see them again.  You might meet some of your old cohorts or officers you got to know at the jails or the 

courthouse or activities like the Pig Bowl.  I hope we have a nice turnout from 711 

and from SPVOA.  Kathy will be sending out meeting notices when the date nears. 

  

Unless something derails my plans, I will be on the road from August through  

October, so Vice President Richard Madrigal will be presiding until then.  I will be 

available via email, and back in town for the November meeting.  By then, the  

nominations for next year’s officers and board members should be started.  Think 

about who you want to nominate for any open positions. 

  

That's all.  10-7 for now. 

-EE  (Earl Evans) 
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JULY 

4.  Louis Najera 

5.  John Triplett, Steven Hickey 

6.  Juanita Gale 

7.  Jeffrey Wright, Paul Copsey 

8.  Gerald Philo 

9. Steve Heffelfinger, 

  Michael Harrold 

10.  George McKinney,  

 William Cramer 

11. John Senna 

12. Cindy Yeofoli 

15. Bud Johnson, Steve Sundin 

16. Marvin Magers 

20. Martha Rivera, Steve Andrews, 

 Roger Dickson, Scott Swain 

21. Ray Rasmussen, Lyle Bagatti 

22. Sandra (Sam) Flaa 

23. Judy McGarry 

24. Bob Long 

25. Peggy Lane, Okko Harms 

26. Karlene Doupé 

27. Carol Wilson, Kathryn Sundin 

28. Robert Foote 

29. Walt Horne, Ronald Goesch 

30. Lawrence Bowler,  

 Barbara Nakatomi 

31. Ronald Smith 

 

AUGUST 

1.  Roy Messer 

2.  Philip Davis 

4.  Edward Reynolds, Walt Mott 

5.  Robert Lehman, Steve McKinney 

6.  Tom Silver 

8.  Sherry Matranga 

9.  Ed Close 

10. Scott Jones, William Miller,  
 Donald Nelson, Gerald Ward 

 
 

July , August & September 
Birthdays President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Vice President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

madrigal56.comcast.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Karlene Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Pat O’Neal 

patoneal@711club.org 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Past President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2016 

711 Club Officers 

 
14. Ernest McGuire, Timothy Kelly 

15. Carl Hicks, Kenneth Baker 

16. William Ferguson, Dina Messier 

17. Arthur Hines, Wendy Iames 

18. Billie Long 

19. William Barnsdale 

20. Jim Perna 

21. Darryl Dunham 

22. Dennis Whitten, Charles Bridges 

23. Richard Russell 

24. Gary Iames, Sandra Shields 

25. Joe Spoto 

28. Phylllis Francis, Jane Hall, Ronald 

 Tobler, Ken Martin,  
 Richard Kemp 

30.William Black, Deborah Morrow 

31. Mike Contini 
 
SEPTEMBER 

2. Lee Dean 

4. George Lewis, Gil Magness 

7. Dennis Arnal, Dennis Kyler  

8. Robert Hasapis, Larry Rael 

9. Pat Toland     

12. Jack Vining 

14.  Bob Etzler, Marcie Stamm 

16. Bob Weil     

17. Mike  DeVilbiss 

20. James E. Smith  

23. Alfonso Linares, Ron Hampton,  

 John McGinness 

24. Dave Hash  

25. John Calava 

26. Othel Jackson, Ernest Owen 

27. Dennis Eichmeyer 

28. John W. Smith    

29. Del Foster 
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Meeting  Minutes 

 Date: June 8, 2016  Location: SPOA Facility 550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:02 p.m.by President Earl Evans.   

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. 

Lunch was served at 12:10 p.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 Officers           Board of Directors 

  X President Earl Evans       X   Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

  X  Vice President: Rich Madrigal      X John Woodhouse 

  X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon       NP Karen Doupe 

  X Secretary: Nancy Gust       X Judy Denton 

  X  Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault        X Larry Jarvis  

  X Past President: Dave Evans       X Pat O’Neal 

             

General Members Present:    43     New members:   Donna Simmons  Guests:  1         

 

Guest Speaker:  SAL Program Representatives.  SAL programs are for kids between the ages of 11-18 years,  including  

intervention, mentoring, sports, leadership and prison tours.  SAL’s biggest fundraiser of the year is the annual golf tournament 

being held August 29, 2016, at Valley Hi Country Club. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  On file and available for review 

 

Secretary’s Report: No report in May. 

  
Sunshine Report: Paul Hauptman passed away. 

 

Old Business:  None  

 

New Business:  

 A report was given on the Board of Directors Meeting that took place before the regular meeting. At that meeting, the BOD’s       

finalized donations to the SAL Golf tournament in the amount of $1,250 and to the Sacramento Sheriff’s Explorer Scouts in the 

amount of $750.  The BOD’s also decided to rent a post office box in Yuba City for the treasurer to handle club mail. Note mailing 

address change. 

 

At the May Range Day, not many non-sworn’s came to shoot for fun.  It was also noted that the General Order 13/05 relating to 

retirement credential renewal has updated forms.  The forms have been updated on our website.  They can be found on the 711 Club 

website under Reference Materials.  If your ID is expiring, be sure to allow enough time for the new process.  Your application has 

to be signed off by Executive Staff before your Livescan appointment can be scheduled. 

 

The September meeting may be held at the Academy.  Look for details on the meeting location when Kathy sends out the email 

meeting notice for September.  The location will also be updated on the website. 

 

Drawings were held for the LEC Motorcycle run and the winner was Larry Ortiz.     The second drawing was for the SAL Golf 

Tournament and the four places were won by Richard Madrigal, Steve Sundin, Mike Garcia and Wayne Ikeuchi.     

 

Meeting Adjourned at 1:06 p.m.       

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches for September were won by:  Frank Davidson, Barbara Smith and Carol Wellman 

    

Next Meeting: September 14, 2016  

 

Minutes Submitted by: Nancy Gust, Secretary 



Next Meeting -  September 14th, 2016 
Sheriff’s Academy    

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle ? 

RSVP By: 

Thursday, September 8th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Sacramento County Sheriff’s Activities League  

5th Annual Golf Tournament 

Monday, August 29th at Valley Hi Country Club  

SSDSAL.ORG 

 
 ********************************************************************************************************* 

In the Line of Duty: 

 

Deputy Kevin Blount -  July 13, 2005  

 Deputy Joseph Kievernagel -  July 13, 2005 

Sheriff Joseph  McKinney -  August 15, 1850 

 

*************************************************************************** 

 

Have a Great summer- 

See you in September 
 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

